
 

 

 

February 2021 Newsletter 
From the Superintendent’s desk: 

As most of you already know, snow and cold weather are a couple reasons why winter is not my favorite season.  
During the month of January, I had to cancel school three days due to icy roads, blowing snow and blizzard conditions.  My 
hope is that February will bring about warmer weather and very little snow or ice.  As you will see on the calendar, we have 
many activities scheduled this month.  When school is canceled for whatever reason in February, there are very few days 
when we have nothing scheduled.  Unfortunately, when this happens, most times we have to cancel the activity. Let’s keep 
our fingers crossed that warmer weather is on its way. 

There are several activities scheduled in the spring that I will be addressing including Prom, concerts and awards 
programs.  I want our students and parents to know that I understand how important these activities are to our kids and that 
I will do everything possible to have them for our students during this Pandemic and COVID-19 environment.  Mr. King and I 
will working and communicating with our school board and the local East Central Health District to see how we can provide 
these activities in a safe manner and abide by the COVID-19 health protocols we have in place.  We will also be meeting with 
our activity sponsors keeping them informed on protocols and information because I want to spend my time and energy 
focusing on how we can provide the activity for our students even if it is different from previous years.  If you ever have any 
questions related to the upcoming activities, please call me at school and I will be happy to share what I know at the moment, 
keeping in mind that things can change quickly with COVID-19.   

The month of February also brings district competition for our girls and boys basketball teams.  The girls will be 
competing in the Class D1-3 sub-district on Feb 15, 16, and 18, 2021. The boys will be also competing in the Class D1-3 sub-
district on Feb 23, 25, 2021.  The locations for both sub-districts have yet to be determined. There is a strong possibility 
Humphrey Public could host one or both sub-districts because of our high ranking in wild card points.  I want to wish the 
basketball players and coaches good luck at both the conference and district tournaments.  The Speech team is also very busy 
competing in speech meets in February, preparing for district competition in March.  Good luck to our speech students and 
coaches.   Please mark down Monday, February 8, 2021, this is the date of our 2nd semester Parent-Teacher conferences 
from 1:30 – 8:00 p.m.  Please remember, there is NO school scheduled this day as we have teacher in-service from 7:45-12:00 
followed by conferences.  Masks must be worn at all times in school while meeting with teachers.  I encourage parents to 
attend conferences to ensure the school, parent, and student are on the same page regarding communication and their 
sons/daughters’ academic status.  Statistics show, high parental involvement in school will lead to improved academic 
performance by your child.  Thank you and we hope to see you on Monday, February 8th.  The comp day for teachers will be 
Friday, February 12, 2021, meaning there is no school for students and staff. 

As always, I want to continue to emphasize to our patrons in the district, should you ever have any questions, please 
call and get the answers.  This will help curb misinformation and eliminate rumors and your concerns.  Clear and open 
communication between the community and the school are vital areas in the success of our school.  Have an awesome 
February. 

    

Mr. Sjuts 

 



 



 





 

 

  



 



 


